



CCLL Meeting Agenda for 11/6
Round Table Pizza on Mangrove @ 6pm
Meeting Called to order at 6:11

Attendance: Will, Savannah, Katie, Tad, Danny, Greg, Kevin, Kourtney,
Darlene, Heath, Cory, Kristina, Kelsey

A. President's Report

- a. Field Update: Met with CARD and their input was to make sure everything was ADA Accessible, as well as due west. This could be problematic because of cost as well as facing the sun
- b. Uniform size and Majors individual jerseys.
 - i. Greg discussed that jerseys for majors could be \$15 more per jersey.
- c. CARD is going to add parking spots, but they would like us to pay for irrigation as well as .Next meeting with a presentation will be a presentation in January. They would like to support our project with funding in place from CCLL. They will put in the backstops and fences. Fenced dugouts are questionable and has yet to be decided.
 - i. Discussion about material such as concrete. ADA coverage does not need to be ADA approved during phase I.
- d. Go over [ideas for improvement](#) (Not discussed)

- e. Registration: Discussion about other leagues raising their prices. Those leagues have volunteer fees of \$60, and if they volunteer their check will not be cashed.
 - i. Kristina did the math and it would cost \$15 per kid to work the snack bar. Savannah suggested people volunteering to get their money back. Gary brought up a lot of families don't play at the Elks. Will is concerned about all the potential costs that are going up. Danny suggested volunteers during the week and paying for Saturdays.
 - ii. Greg stated all the registration fees for the different leagues. Will add shirt size and will open Registration in November
 - iii. Banner discussion: Thicker material possibilities, as well as raising the price. Katie discusses putting QR codes on them.
 - iv. Will proposes raising Junior and majors by 30 (185), AAA by 25 (160), and AA (130) & Farm @ 130 (Increase by 10), and TBall @ 80.
 - v. Motion Proposed, all in favor

B. Board Member Reports

- a. Vice President
- b. Treasurer
 - i. [Proposed Budget](#)

- ii. Modifications: Field Rentals need to be included. Need about a 5,000 increase for field equipment. Cost of uniform may change based on registration and inflation. Gary brought up potential Snack Bar expenses if the Wildwood snack bar is able to be open this year.
 1. Heath proposes to accept the budget as proposed
 2. Kevin Seconds
 3. All in favor no abstaintons

C. Committee Reports

- a. Wildwood Fields
- b. Fundraising: Katie discussion about Hit-a-Thon and kids getting pledges per hit. Maybe a whole town event. Only the credit card processing fee is applied. Will expresses concern about joining with other leagues. Katie discussed how it would be great to get people to donate before the tax season.
- c. Concessions: Will proposes how to organize the snack bar. Danny proposes paid vs. volunteers.

Next Meeting:

December 8th

Meeting Adjourned @ 7:30